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WELCOME TO THE HOUSE OF THE LORD 

We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus.  We are honored with 

your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are invited to join us 

regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you leave 

today and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to 

complete one of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, 

snacks and fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  

Everyone is welcome. 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark the 

beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer and inward 

reflection as we begin our worship. 

Children are welcome at our worship services. However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger (near the piano accessible from the hallway). It is not staffed during 

this service but has a speaker that will allow you to listen to the service. You 

are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a noisy 

child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need assistance.  

Children’s activity pages for ages 3-6 and 7-12 are available in the entryway. 

 

http://peaceinphilomath.com/


Peace Lutheran does not usually offer communion on this Sunday, but in 

celebration of our first confirmands we are offering them their FIRST 

Communion as confirmed members of the church along with their families.   

 

 

SERVING YOU 

Pastor  Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Colleen Schulze, Bryson Skaar 

Choir Director Terry Garvin 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

 

God’s Servants for Today – June 25, 2017 

Greeter  Peggy Krueger 

Usher  Mike & Elaine Schwartz 

Flautists Karla Rhoads, Suzanne Muhly 

Reader Margaret Phillpott 

Children’s Message Joyce Long 

Flowers Abele Family - Anniversary 

Fellowship Hosts  Lindy Young & Margaret Dusek 

Audio-Visual Jonathon Holroyd 

Kitchen Cleaner  Ruth Moser 

 

 

 



PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS  

MONDAY – Pastor’s Family Day 

TUESDAY – 9 AM TO 12 PM 

WEDNESDAY – 9 AM TO 12 PM 

THURSDAY – 9 AM TO 12 PM 

FRIDAY – 9 AM TO 12 PM 
*Please call the office and make an appointment to see Pastor if these times do not work* 

 

God’s Servants for July 2, 2017 

Greeter Audrey Bond 

Ushers Lynn & Jim Reams 

Reader Karen Motlock 

Children’s Message Pastor Jeremy 

Flowers  Lucy Leach 

Fellowship Hosts George & Jan Abele 

Audio Visual  Jonathon Holroyd 

Kitchen Cleaner 

 

 

CALENDAR FOR WEEK OF June 18, 2017 

 

TODAY – 6/25   8:30 AM   Adult Sunday School 

     9:30 AM   Worship 

     7:00 PM    Confirmation 

TUES. – 6/27   12:00 PM   Rotary 

     1:30 PM   LBCC Class 

WED. – 6/28   7:00 AM   Eat, Chat, Pray 

THUR. – 6/29   7:00 AM   Men @ Imagine      

INFO FOR THE BULLETIN should be given or sent to the Parish Secretary or emailed 

(peaceinphilomath@gmail.com) by 9 AM on Wednesday for the following Sunday’s 

bulletin. Thanks! 

 



Even if you have put your name on a list and have served for a number of 

years; CALLIE still needs you to sign up for what you are willing to volunteer 

for this summer!  Sign up in the black 3 ring binder in the Narthex. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & NEWS! 

The website is:  http://peaceinphilomath.com. The website is updated weekly with 

the most current Peace Lutheran information, including the Sunday worship bulletins, 

church calendar, and service roster. 

The Peace Progress Newsletter for July is in process.  Would you like something 

included?  Please let Kay Glathar know by submitting the information by June 19th          

Bryson Skaar is playing jazz piano at Imagine Coffee (on Philomath Blvd. at the corner 

of 53rd Street, across from Bi-Mart) on Monday nights from 7 – 9 PM. 

Do You have a group you are interested in joining?  Are you wondering how you 

can be more involved?  See the insert from last week or reach out to the Elders, 

Deacons, Pastor, or the Church Administrative Assistant and they can help get you 

pointed in the right direction. 

THANK YOU to the men of peace who served brunch last Sunday!  It was delicious and 

heart felt!  We appreciate Oscar’s hard work in coordinating all the servers, chefs, 

decorating, and clean-up.  Way to go men! 

ORGANIZING and cleaning continues here at Peace.  If you are unable to find 

something please ask as we are enjoying getting all our wonderful items in order and 

easy to access.  This will help us move forward in our ministry to reach out to others!   

 

SAVE THE DATE 

June 28th – 7:00 PM Send off for Bill & Jean Seagren (Methodist Pastor & Wife) as he  

  and his family transition to Prague!  

July 5th –  6:30 PM Dementia Support Group.  For loved ones, caregivers, and   

  individuals dealing with living with dementia.  See bulletin board for more  

  information. 

 

 



 

 

 

 


